# VILLAGE OF BENTLEYVILLE

### PARKS BEAUTIFICATION AND FACILITIES MINUTES

Wednesday, May 9, 2018

### **ATTENDEES**

$\boxtimes$	Kathleen Esposito
$\boxtimes$	Kathleen Hale
$\boxtimes$	Bonnie Goldston
$\boxtimes$	Lloyd Nagle, Service Director

Also in Attendance: Ken Kvacek, Council Member

The meeting was called to order at 10:15 a.m.

### SERVICE DIRECTOR'S REPORT

- Lloyd reported that the pavilion has been examined and all necessary repairs have been completed. The pavilion could use a power washing and sealing. This project could be accomplished by a Scout or for community service hours by students. We will look to find interested young people. Lloyd also reported that the play set in the park is in good, stable condition.
- The new picnic table, benches and Adirondack chairs will be placed in designated areas and secured.

### **OLD BUSINESS**

• The Village newsletter is being proofed and will be mailed shortly.

## **NEW BUSINESS**

- A schedule of Park events will be published in the newsletter. Signs will be placed at the Park entrance as a reminder.
- Jeff Widmar has graciously agreed to Chair this year's clambake. Planning will begin shortly.
- Mike Nemunaitis will be the Chair for Booville.
- Santa has agreed to visit Bentleyville for the Holiday Lighting Ceremony again this year.
- A problem with pet owners not responsibly looking after dog waste was discussed. The Committee
  determined that we need permanent signage and waste bags provided in the Park. The County Water
  Department has the signage and bags. We will contact them immediately. A temporary sign was placed
  in the Park reminding pet owners to please clean up after their dogs.
- Candy is needed for the Police Department to distribute during the Blossom parade. Several members of the Committee volunteered to provide the candy.
- The Chagrin Valley Bocce League begins on June 10<sup>th</sup> with a cookout and instructional session at the Park.
- Roof repair and improvement was discussed. The Village Engineer sent a proposal for a re-design of a
  problem area. The Committee will discuss the need for architectural plans with the Engineer. The cost
  seemed excessive and we thought we could discuss the problem with a roofing company when seeking
  bids. The area is a flat roof which has been leaking.

The next meeting is scheduled for June 13, 2018 at 10:00 a.m. The meeting was adjourned at 10:55 a.m.

Respectfully submitted by Kathleen Esposito, Committee Chair